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Dear Parents: 

 

Welcome to March!  What an interesting couple of months we have had with the weather. Thank you for 

keeping your students engaged and safe during our snow days. 

 

I want to address an issue that I know has been frustrating to our families with children who walk to 

school.  We understand sidewalks have been extremely challenging with the recent ice.  We can only salt 

the areas that belong to the school. We have a very efficient drop off procedure for morning drop off for 

cars when everyone is working together. Our staff are there to help every student get into the building 

safely and on time.  Please also remember that we do serve breakfast starting at 8:00.  Your student may 

be dropped off in front if he or she is eating breakfast as long as it is between 7:55 and 8:08.  After that, 

our busses and daycare vans start arriving. Hope springs eternal that this winter weather will soon be a 

lovely memory.  The snow has been beautiful, but I think we can all agree that ice can be difficult. 

 

We kick March off with a week of face to face conferences, spring book fair, our annual Sock Hop, and 

two magical performances later this week from Opera Iowa sponsored by the Linn-Mar Foundation and 

the Old Creamery sponsored by our PTO.  Thanks to our PTO Hospitality Committee (chaired by Tara 

Erickson) and volunteers for organizing the Tuesday night conference meal for our staff.  Thanks to 

Libby Bettis for supplying the Thursday night meal.  It means so much to staff to be able to grab a quick 

meal during our late conference nights. 

 

Parents, you may have read about some concerning material popping up on YouTube sites and other 

popular online games geared to children.  Our deepest advice as educators is to be vigilent about knowing 

what your child is watching or playing.  Play the game with them or look over their shoulders.  Talk to 

your children about what to do if the screen changes away from the video and be careful with games that 

let a child communicate with cyber “friends” during the game that are strangers to your child. I know how 

quickly something can happen as my little grandson was watching something on my phone about puppies 

as I was working right next to him. Suddenly, the screen changed. Fortunately, I was right there, but it 

was disconcerting. I ususally have a stack of books for him that he loves, so back to the books! 

 

The insert in the newsletter is filled with ways to engage your child in math activities at home. Using a 

deck of cards to practice math facts is also awesome, or playing “War” where each player flips up a card 

and the player with the highest number wins.  If they have the same card, another round of cards are 

flipped until you have a winnner. Playing Yahtzee is also a fun and easy way to incorporate math.  Simply 

talking about how math is used constantly at home can be powerful as well. 

 

You will also see pictures from many events for February in the newsletter. One special event 

was our second annual Country and Culture Fair.  Thank you to our chair this year, Anu Ambati, 

and for the support of all of our PTO board, PTO members and amazing exhibitors. 

 

Thank you for being such wonderful parents. There are many challenges out there for our sweet 

children and we appreciate teaming with you to help keep them safe and engaged.   

 

Tina March, Principal 
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THANK YOU VOLUNTEERS 
 
Thanks to the lunchroom helpers: Danean Kirchner, Lisa Rohrbach, Christine 

Lehman-Engledow; Thanks to the Hearing Screening helpers:  Elizabeth Strimple, 
Ro Delaney, Andrea Schoenbeck, Heather Zwanziger, Donna Bean. Thank you to 

the Culture Fair Exhibitors that represented various countries:  Renee Wood, 
Reetika Bhandari/Karishma Huddar, Svetha Swaminathan, Sabeen Hashmi, George 

Anyanwu, Ericka Elles, Ruth Schroeder, Arti Viraj, John Hanson & family, Kevin 
Havran, Saba Akram, Esteban Sanchez/Jasmin Serrato, Hai Le, Jun Yang, Sarah 
Henderson/Nick Hartmann, Angel Karagogov, Dean Parr. 

 

 
 

Spring Pictures – March 28th   
 
Our photographers will be here on March 28th to take 

casual/informal pictures of our students.   

 

A few weeks after picture day, your student will bring home a picture packet 

that includes pricing information.  Simply send in the remittance for any 

pictures you would like to keep and return the pictures you do not wish to 

keep.  Buy one, buy all of them, or return them and purchase none.  The 

choice is yours!   This is an excellent fundraiser for Bowman Woods, but you 

are under no obligation to purchase pictures.   

 
PLEASE DO NOT SEND MONEY IN ADVANCE! 

 
Contest Updates  

 
Our Warm Winter Hot Chocolate contest wrapped up on February 22nd!   

Second Grade was the winner! 
 
Start collecting your Box Tops and Hy-Vee receipts for our final contest of the year...Girls versus Boys!   
 

Turn in your Hy-Vee Receipts by April 5th! 
 

 
It’s hard to believe, but our Hy-Vee collection year is wrapping up on March 31st!  Search through your 

drawers, check your pockets, and clean out your wallets to collect any Hy-Vee receipts with dates 
between April 1, 2018 and March 31, 2019 and bring them to school as soon as possible.  To be eligible 

to earn money for our school, receipts with these dates need to be turned into the school by  
April 5th.  

 
And, as always, keep saving all your Hy-Vee receipts!  The new collection year starts on April 1.  
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SNOW MAKE-UP DAYS: 

The following dates will now be used as snow make-up days for 

students: 

March 25 (Monday) 

April 22 (Monday) 

May 13 (Monday) 

June 3 (Monday) 

June 4 (Tuesday) 

June 5 (Wednesday) 

 

If you are moving over the summer and not 

returning to Bowman Woods next year, please 

notify the office.  Thank you! 

 

 

Parents, please help by not 
dropping your child off at 

school before 8:10.  
We do not have supervision 

before that time. You can bring 
your children at 8 am if they 
are to eat breakfast at school.  

Thank you for your 
cooperation on this safety 

issue. 

IF YOU HAVE NOT 

REGISTERED YOUR 

KINDERGARTNER FOR 

SCHOOL NEXT FALL, 

PLEASE CALL 447-3240. 
  

Txtwire: If you have previously signed up to receive 

notifications and are not receiving them, please click on LM 
Emergency Notifications at the bottom of the LM webpage to 
register again and select “District” to receive weather related 

notifications.    
 



 
 

PTO Country and Culture Fair 
 
 

                
 

            

 
 

 

2019 LIONS Award nominations being accepted

 

Nomination Categories:  

L – Living Legend: A person who has had an impact on students, staff and the community. 
I – Innovator: A person who has brought new ideas that result in positive change and 
contribute to student growth.  
O – Optimizer: A person whose leadership has unified people to benefit the students. 
N – Newcomer: A person, who by his/her fifth year in the District, has made a significant 
impact on students through an extraordinary contribution of time and talent outside 
employment responsibilities. 
S – Service Award: A person who has 25 or more years of service to the District as either an 
employee or a volunteer, and demonstrated exemplary character, service to students and/or 
staff, and loyalty to the District. 
Lion Pride Award – Going the Extra Mile 
Shirley Pantini Award – Excellence in Equity 

A completed nomination form and cover letter (not to exceed one page) written by 
the nominator are due to the Linn-Mar Employee Recognition/Human Resources by 
4:00 p.m. on Friday, March 15th, 2019. Questions may be directed to: Casey Fasselius at 
(319) 447-3009 or cfasselius@linnmar.k12.ia.us 

Nominations will be kept confidential. 
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Spring Usborne Book Fair 
 

 

 

 

 

 

The Usborne Book Fair will be 

in the Bowman Woods Library 

during the week of March 4-8.  

Students may purchase books 

during library class or during the following fair times. 

Monday after school until 4 

Tuesday after school until 7pm 

Wednesday after school until 4 

Thursday after school until 7pm 

Friday until 11 

 

Can't make the Book Fair times? Shop online at anytime, select 

Bowman Wood Elementary at check out and choose to ship to 

organization for free or ship to another location for a small 

fee.  Contact Ruth with any questions: ruth.schroeder@outlook.com 

 

 

Note from the Health Office   
 

The Health Office is in need of gently used size 7/8 and 9/10 boys and girls pants and tops, but any sizes 

are welcome!  Leggings and sport pants are the easiest to fit a variety of body types.  I am very hopeful 

that spring is just around the corner and with spring’s warmer temps will come melting snow and lots of 

potential for wet clothes at recess.  Your donations are greatly needed!  

Also a reminder that we are well into the flu season.  Please keep children home that have fevers, 

vomiting and/or diarrhea.  Children need to be free of all these symptoms for 24 hrs without Tylenol or 

Ibuprofen before returning to school.  I understand it has hard to keep children home, because we have 

had so many missed days of school and work, but this is important to help lessen the spread of these 

viruses which will cause more missed days of school.  Thank you! 
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    A Message from the 

                               Volunteer Coordinators… 
 

Did you know that Bowman Woods has a rich history of high parental and 

community volunteerism?   

Parents, grandparents and alumni can be found in the hallways, classrooms and 

lunch room lending a helping hand and making a difference in the life of a 

student!   

Our elementary school has a long-standing tradition of earning the distinction of 

being one of the top schools in the District for highest number of volunteer hours.   

Volunteers help to make Bowman Woods extraordinary and we want YOU to be part 

of our volunteer team! 

Never volunteered in the LinnMar School District before?  No problem! 

1)  Fill out the Volunteer Registration Form and turn it into the BW Main Office. 

Forms can be found: 

 on the LinnMar website 

 in the Bowman Woods Main Office 

 or we can email a copy directly to you or send one home with your child. 

 

2)  then email or call Karla Terry, LinnMar’s Community Relations Coordinator in 

order to set up a short meeting   

 kterry@linnmar.k12.ia.us 

 (319) 447-3110 

 

It is not too late to take advantage of fun volunteer opportunities still happening 

this school year or to get the volunteer process completed so that you are all set to 

go for next school year! 

Questions or concerns, just email us at bwvolunteers@linnmar.k12.ia.us .   

We would love to help you become a part of the BW Volunteer Family! 

Angie Krueger & Roisin Delaney 

Bowman Woods Volunteer Coordinators 

 

 
 

 

 

mailto:kterry@linnmar.k12.ia.us
mailto:bwvolunteers@linnmar.k12.ia.us
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwil4-G8v8vZAhUk94MKHWu_DdoQjRx6BAgAEAY&url=http://www.pngmart.com/image/tag/scissor&psig=AOvVaw2FJDSN_3scb0NBgJKTEJ3g&ust=1520006464660209
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjMsbfuv8vZAhXlx4MKHS23BOAQjRx6BAgAEAY&url=http://wikiclipart.com/students-reading-clipart_30553/&psig=AOvVaw0UZ6tJwUWNewZ0gVA5lpvL&ust=1520006568964142
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiErPWSwMvZAhVh44MKHeNtDOAQjRx6BAgAEAY&url=http://talesofaschoolbusdriver.blogspot.com/2013/10/field-trip-fun.html&psig=AOvVaw3YQs5JBJXcdcglm21jybMz&ust=1520006645463709
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiY9ea7wMvZAhUMyYMKHX57Ap0QjRx6BAgAEAY&url=https://flyontheclassroomwall.wordpress.com/2011/05/30/year-end-class-party/&psig=AOvVaw3xkJSfG-t_QlZ4-AUIaUeb&ust=1520006731163143


 

 
March PTO NEWS

Mark your calendars 
Sunday, Mar 3, 2 - 5 PM: Bowman Woods Skates!  

Come out to the Cedar Rapids Ice Arena (1100 Rockford Rd SW) for an 
afternoon of fun. $5 per person covers skate rental and admission. $2 per skater 

will be donated back to Bowman Woods PTO.  

 

Tuesday, Mar 12, 6:30 – 7:30 PM: PTO Meeting  
Every Bowman Woods parent is a member of the PTO. Attend the monthly 
meetings to stay informed of how fundraising dollars are spent, hear 
building/district updates from Mrs. March, brainstorm improvement ideas and 
voice questions/concerns. Meetings are held in the media center. Free childcare 
is provided.  
 

Friday, Mar 8, 6 – 7:30 PM: Free Family Event – Sock Hop 
RESCHEDULED! Cold and snow can’t keep us away from this fun event! 
Dancing, pizza and root beer floats for all BW students and family members. 
1950s era outfits welcome but certainly not required. Students MUST be 
accompanied by an adult.  

Keep up with School Happenings  
Like us on Facebook (Bowman Woods PTO) to see upcoming events and 

dates for PTO meetings. Website: www.BowmanWoodsPTO.com Email: 

bowmanwoodspto@gmail.com 

 

RoughRiders Hockey Celebrates our Teachers - Saturday March 2nd @ 7:05 PM!  

 

Congratulations Bowman Woods Elementary School ...Guess what?  
You have been chosen as one of the schools who will participate in the  
“Dash For Cash” during the first intermission!  
Mrs. G from Bowman Woods Elementary will scoop up money for the school in honor of 
teacher appreciation night!  
Prizes throughout the night will be given to teachers!  
 

Get your DISCOUNT tickets now!  
Dash For Cash Tickets RoughRidersHockey.com/tickets  
Code: Dash  
Box Office: 319-247-0340  
 

After discount:  
Green Zone (Row 3+) $10.75  
Blue Zone (Row 3+) $14.75  
Gray Zone (Row 3+) $12.75  
Red Zone (2nd Row) $16.75 

http://www.bowmanwoodspto.com/
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Dr. Seuss Fun………..                  
 

Monday – Fox in Socks Day…   
 

Tuesday - DR. SEUSS BINGO                                                                                                
 

 
Kindergarten Team 

 

 

 

 

Wacky Wednesday – Dr. Seuss Day 

       

                 
 

THURSDAY – Dr. Seuss – Read around the school. 

 

                        
 
Friday – Dr. Seuss Lunch and Stories -  
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                            March           
 

 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 
 

1 

   

Early Birds  

 

MANE EVENT 

6 PM 

 
Day 4 

 

4 

 

 
Usborne Book Fair 3:15-

4 

 
 

Day 5 

5 

  

Orch. AM 
 

Common 
Conference Night 

Usborne Book Fair 3:15-7 

 
Day 6 

6 

  

Early Birds  
 

Usborne Book Fair 3:15-4 
 

 

 

Day 7 

7 

Band AM 

  Orch. PM 
 

Common 
Conference Night 

Usborne Book Fair 

 3:15-7 

 
Day 8 

8 

  Early Birds  

 

  Usborne Book Fair til 

11 am 
PTO Sock Hop 

6-7:30 

 
Day 1 

11 

  
3rd Gr Swimming 

 

 

 
Day 2

 

12 

  

Orch. AM 
3rd Gr Swimming 

 
Vol Wkshp – 

8:45am 
PTO Meeting – 

6:30 
 

Day 3 

 

13 

 

 Early Birds  
 
3rd Gr Swimming 
 
 

 
Day 4

 

14 

 

Band AM   
3rd Gr Swimming 

 

Orch. PM 

5th Grade Music 
Concert/6:30 pm 

 
Day 5

 

                  15 

 

Early Birds 
3rd Gr Swimming 

 
 

 

 

Day 6 

18 

  

 
SPRING BREAK 

 
 
 

19 

  

   
- - - - - - - - - - -   

 

 
 

20 

  

   
- - - - - - - - - - -   

  
 

 

21 

  
 

- - - - - - - - - - -  -  

 
 

22 

  

 
- - - - - - - - - - -  

 

 

25 

  

 
Snow make-up day 

 

 

Day 7 

26 

  

Orch. AM   

Stories Alive 

Author 
PTO CheMMusical 
Family Activity -

6:00 
Day 8 

27 

  
Early Bird 

performance 

Villages 

 
SSS Swimming 

Day 1 

28 

  

  Band AM   

  Orch. PM 
1st Gr Field Trip 

 
Spring Pictures 

Day 2 

 29  
SSS Swimming 

 

 

 

 

 
Day 3 
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